



Phonics

In our Phonics lessons we are continuing to learn our Phase 5 phonemes. This week we have learnt the split vowel diagraphs e-e and a-e. Please could you practise these phonemes daily with your child using the Phase 5 grapheme tiles we sent home. Our 'Harder to Read and Spell' words this week continue to be 'ask,' 'your' and 'should.'

EYFS Collective Worship

Thank you for supporting our class Collective Worship on Wednesday. I am sure you would agree that all the children spoke with confidence and clarity. Hopefully it will have given you a small insight into all the marvellous work they have done this year. We are all incredibly proud of them and all their achievements!

Clothes Donations

If your child has any blue tracksuit bottoms, rain coats or trainers that they have now outgrown, we would gladly accept them as spares. Many Thanks in advance.

Art Exhibition and Open Evening

Our annual Art Exhibition is taking place on Monday 1st and Tuesday 2nd July. The children have really enjoyed their art lessons this year and have been exposed to a range of skills from sewing, painting, printing and drawing to clay and collage. The Art Exhibion is a wondeful opportunity to celebrate all their achievements in EAD as well as seeing the progression of art skills across the school.

Hop-A-Thon

The children thoroughly enjoyed their Hop-A-Thon on Wednesday Please see the website for photos. All sponsorship money raised goes towards the upkeep of Trinity Farm. Please could all money be paid via Scopay by the end of term. Thank you in advance.

Leavers' Service Friday 19th July

The Year 6 Leavers' Service will be taking place at Christ Church on Friday 19th July at 9.30 am. Again, we will need 4 parent volunteers to help walk the children to church on this morning. If this is something you can help us with, please could you let the office know. Many thanks in advance.

Homework

Please continue to read daily with your child and write a comment in their yellow reading log - this is really helpful for us. We have also set an E-Book on Oxford Owl for you to read with your child.

Optional homework: Please practise the phonemes and 'Harder to Read and Spell 'words with your child. We have included a link to help with the pronunciation of sounds: <u>Phonics:</u> How to pronounce pure sounds | Oxford Owl - YouTube

Tapestry

We have now stopped adding observations to Tapestry. Tapestry will be closed down at the end of term in readiness for the new Reception children joining us. If you would like to keep any of the observations, we would encourage you to download these by Friday 19th July.

Think!

Last week our children took part in 'Think Space' run by the Christian charity, SparkFish. SparkFish helps schools provide space in the curriculum for spiritual development. During this week, a room was set aside for several days and the SparkFish team converted it into Think! - a special space for children to reflect, wonder, ponder and, if they wished, pray and explore their sense of spirituality in a calm and relaxing atmosphere. In their session, the children took part in a number of memorable activities connected to the idea of stewardship. Please see the website for photos.

> Have a lovely weekend Mrs Brooks and Mrs Kendall

Díary Dates

Art Exhibition: Monday 1st July - 1.30pm-4.30pm Art Exhibition: Tuesday 2nd July - 3.15pm-4.30pm Open Evening: Tuesday 2nd July - 3.15pm-4.30pm Reserve Sports Day: Thursday 4th July 1.15pm-3.15pm PTFA Summer Garden Party: Saturday 6th July -

12.00pm-3.00pm

Summer Concert: Tuesday 9th July 6.00pm-7.00pm